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“I’d also like to find out how much Ivermectin is imported into New Zealand each year as 
well as the costs around the product too.” 
 

Information on the importation of ivermectin by authorised prescribers and the costs associated 
is not required to be notified to the Ministry. However, the PHARMAC Community Schedule 
contains information on the cost when ivermectin is supplied as a publicly funded medicine and 
can be found at: https://schedule.pharmac.govt.nz/ScheduleOnline.php?osq=Ivermectin. 
Information on the importation of the brand of ivermectin that has been approved for supply in 
New Zealand (Stromectol) may be available from the supplier, Merck Sharp & Dohme (NZ) Ltd. 

 
 “Can anyone import Ivermectin?” 
 

Ivermectin is a prescription medicine, therefore if it is detected at the border by New Zealand 
Customs, it is referred to Medsafe for compliance with the Medicines Act 1981. Personal 
imports of ivermectin can only be released on the authority of an authorised prescriber (within 
their scope of practice and usually a medical practitioner). Under Section 25 of the Medicines 
Act 1981, and within certain controls, authorised prescribers can prescribe any medicine 
(including ivermectin) for the treatment of a patient under their care. This includes prescribing an 
unapproved medicine, or an approved medicine for an unapproved indication (“off-label” use). 
Further information about prescribing unapproved medicines is available at: 
www.medsafe.govt.nz/profs/RIss/unapp.asp. 
 

 “I’d also like to know whether this myth has impacted the supply chain for its 
actual/proven use. Is supply for Ivermectin running low? Hard to get now?” 

 
The information in this part of your request is refused under section 18(g) of the Act, as 
information on the supplies of Ivermectin is not reported to, or held by, the Ministry and there 
are no grounds for believing it is held by another agency subject to the Act.  
 
Under section 28(3) of the Act, you have the right to ask the Ombudsman to review any 
decisions made under this request. The Ombudsman may be contacted by email at: 
info@ombudsman.parliament.nz or by calling 0800 802 602. 
 
Please note that this response, with your personal details removed, may be published on the 
Ministry of Health website at: www.health.govt.nz/about-ministry/information-releases.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 

 

Chris James 
Group Manager 
Medsafe 
 




